Appeals received:

i. Application No. 03/45589/FUL – Appeals against condition

Kaufman and Broad, Land off Magenta Avenue, Cadishead – Erection of 16 dwellings together with associated car parking and construction of new, and alteration to existing vehicular access

Appeal decisions:

Application No. 02/44643/FUL – Abbotsound Ltd – Widows Rest Public House, 433 Eccles New Road, Salford 5

Appeal Allowed

Planning permission for the change of use from public house to fourteen self contained flats and office at ground floor and retention of railings and gates was refused in November, 2002 on the grounds that car parking provision would be inadequate and would not comply with the City Councils policies.

The Planning Inspector decided the main issues to be the suitability of the proposed use for this location and the inadequacy of car parking.

The Inspector concluded that residential use would be appropriate commenting that the physical improvement and repair of a presently unsightly building in a highly prominent location should help to contribute to the aims of neighbourhood renewal.

On the second main issue the Inspector agreed with the Council that sub-standard car parking would result in on-street parking and this would detract from the safety and convenience of highway users.  This would be undesirable.  However, he went on to say that in applying the standards the circumstances of the case must be taken into account.  He took account of the small size of the flats, that they would be unlikely to attract car users, public transport availability, the proximity of shops and other facilities and considered that the balance of parking was satisfactory.  Planning permission was, therefore, granted.

Application No. 03/45711/OUT – Mr and Mrs Shatwell – Land to rear of 5/7 Daisy Bank Avenue, Swinton

Appeal Dismissed

Planning permission for outline planning application for the erection of one pair semi-detached dwellings and construction of new vehicular access was refused in April of this year on the grounds of overdevelopment, affecting the amenity of future residents.

The Planning Inspector agreed the main issue was whether adequate living conditions would be provided with particular reference to the provision of open space.

The Inspector felt that the unusually narrow space at the front of the houses, and limitations to the rear, would fall well short of the established standards of site layout along Daisy Bank Avenue, which includes much larger gaps between a property and its front and rear boundaries.  He also felt that overall, the site would be cramped with inadequate open space.

It was concluded that the inadequacy of the open space provision would unacceptably harm the living conditions of future residents and permission was refused.

